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For Action 

City Council Transmittal – MM41.4  
Conversion of Toronto Transit Commission Roe Bus Loop 
into Much Needed Park – by Councillor Mike Colle, seconded 
by Councillor John Filion 
Date:    April 14, 2022 
To:   TTC Board 
From:  Director – Commission Services 

Summary 

City Council on March 9, 2022, adopted the subject item and has forwarded a copy of 
City Council’s decision to the Toronto Transit Commission Board for consideration.   

Recommendations 

It is recommended that:   

1. The Toronto Transit Commission work with the General Manager, Parks, Forestry,
and Recreation and the Executive Director, Corporate Real Estate Management on
transferring the entire Roe Bus Loop property located at 1870 Avenue Road to the
Parks, Forestry, and Recreation division after the completion of planned accessibility
improvements at Lawrence Station in 2024 and after the Toronto Transit
Commission confirms the bus loop is no longer required for operations.

2. The Toronto Transit Commission, in consultation with the General Manager,
Transportation Services, to establish an alternative on-street routing option or
options for buses in the vicinity of the Roe Bus Loop and local streets to manage
unscheduled service impacts and emergencies, and City Council request City staff
to work with Toronto Transit Commission staff and the local Councillor to review and
recommend parking restrictions, if required, and communicate the proposed route to
impacted residents

Signature 

Chrisanne Finnerty 
Director – Commission Services 
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Attachments 

Attachment 1 – City Council Decision – MM41.4 – Conversion of Toronto Transit 
Commission Roe Bus Loop into Much Needed Park – by Councillor Mike Colle, 
seconded by Councillor John Filion 
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